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HEROS 
Dominion Foundation
The Tuthill Family
TowneBank

CHAMPIONS 
Harbor Point Behavioral Health 

Center
Children’s Specialty Group, PLLC
Western Branch Diesel
Portsmouth Rotary Club
I.C. Norcom High School Senior Class
Trinity Episcopal Church
Massimo Zanetti Beverage Company 

– USA
Judi Luffman in Memory of 

Frederick & Mary Merrall

City of Portsmouth
Renaissance Hotels 
Financial Counselors of Virginia
Jones CPA Group
Grove Baptist Church
First Presbyterian Church
Diane Pomeroy & Earl Griffin

FRIENDS 
The Honorable William S. Moore, Jr.
The Honorable John & Carol Rowe
Norfolk By Boat
Bruce & Wynn LaLonde
Mark & Ulla Geduldig-Yatrofsky
Sprinkle & Sprinkle, PLLC
Third Baptist Church
Carl & Susan Fincke

Ann M. Kirk-Mendes & Mavilio 
Mendes 

Portsmouth Bar Association
Lane & Perkinson PC
Network Interfaces Corp
Champions for Children/Prevent 

Child Abuse Hampton Roads
Tidewater Community College
Portsmouth Fire Rescue & 

Emergency Services
Portsmouth Police Department
Calvary Baptist Church
St. Mark Missionary Baptist Church
Paige D. Cherry

2017 PINWHEELS FOR 
PREVENTION SPONSORS

Two of Portsmouth’s premier small businesses teamed up to honor 
Mother’s Day by giving back to their community. Pam Broughton 
of Pam’s Hair Designers and Friends board member Cathy Revell 
hosted Mother’s Day with Friends at Stellar Wine Co. Guests enjoyed 
celebrating Mother’s Day while supporting Friends programs to 
keep children safe and families together.

WE THINK MOTHERS  
WOULD APPROVE 

Delegate Matthew James, who has represented portions of Portsmouth 
in the Virginia House of Delegates since 2010, dedicated the 2018 
Portsmouth Pinwheels for Prevention Garden in April. Having attended 
the United States Naval Academy, Hampton University and Northwestern 
University, James has the distinction of being the first African American 
recognized by the Virginia Economic Developers Association as 
Legislator of the Year.  

Delegate Matthews stressed the importance of providing youth with 
economic opportunities and applauded Friends for working with 
Opportunity Inc.’s NextGen program to give Portsmouth court-involved 
youth summer internship opportunities. He encouraged Portsmouth to 
continue collaborating on innovative strategies to support at-risk youth 
and families, noting that strengthening families is a proven approach to 
keeping children safe. 

LOCAL LEADERS 
SUPPORT 
PORTSMOUTH 
PINWHEEL GARDEN

Delegate Matthews 
stressed the importance 
of providing youth with 
economic opportunities.

Gretchen Edwards-Bodmer, Christine Damrose 
Mahlmann and Barbara Edwards share a moment.

Paula and Shannon Glover  
support Friends work.

State Senator Bobby Scott, FOPJC Executive Director Susan Fincke, FOPJC 
Board President Judi Lu�man and Delegate Matthew James support 
strengthening families.

CONGRATUATIONS!
Congratulations to Diane Pomeroy Griffin on her appointment to the bench in Portsmouth Juvenile 
and Domestic Relations Court. Judge Griffin brings insights gleaned from 38 years practicing family 
law and mediation. She was named Portsmouth’s First Citizen in recognition of her considerable 
contributions to the city.  
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T
COURT APPOINTED 

SPECIAL ADVOCATES
Paula Booth

Kathryn Bryant
Irene Candis
Kayla Cooper
Shadera Doyle
Shakebra Ely

Marcia Gibson-Ali
Alana Glover
Jameka Grant
Mary Hardy

Michele Harrington
Jacqueline Hicks

Stacey Hill
Shannon Hodges

Bryane Ingram
Troy Joyner

Laniesa Kasperski
Brenda Littles
Donna Merrit

Tuiz Mills
Tyree Scott

Willie Scott, Jr.
Anthony Simmons

Taylor Stott
Diane Wesh

Kathleen Wilder
Glen Williams
Isiah Williams

Carol Yeast
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The Portsmouth Bar Association awarded the 2018 Liberty Bell 
Award to Friends Executive Director Susan Fincke. The award 
is presented annually to an individual who promotes a better 
understanding and appreciation of the rule of law, encourages 
a greater respect for law and the courts, stimulates a sense of 
civic responsibility and contributes to the effectiveness of our 
institutions of government. 

“We are delighted to recognize Susan for her hard work and 
dedication to the youth of Portsmouth,” said Ali Sprinkle of 
the Portsmouth Bar Association. “Susan led a regional effort 
to create a handbook for parents with 
children in foster care to help them 
understand the legal and child welfare 
systems. She initiated the Pinwheels 
for Prevention campaign to raise 
community awareness of child abuse 
and neglect. She has worked to make 
summer internship opportunities 
available to our youth. She goes 
above and beyond her duties as 
executive director of Friends of the 
Portsmouth Juvenile Court.”

PORTSMOUTH 
BAR ASSOCIATION 
RECOGNIZES 
FRIENDS’ DIRECTOR 

“We are delighted to recognize 
Susan for her hard work and 

dedication to the youth of 
Portsmouth.”
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When a CASA volunteer is asked to advocate for a child in foster care, 
one of the first things he or she does is reach out to the biological 
parents. Gathering as much information and insight as possible will help 
the judge make the best decisions regarding the child.

Parents receive a letter explaining CASA’s role and asking for information 
on relatives who might be able to step up. Typically, though, a parent who 
was incarcerated doesn’t respond.

That changed for one family after CASA volunteers toured the Hampton 
Roads Regional Jail in March.

“We wanted to learn: Is there any better way we could work with the 
parents as their children are going through the system?” said Natasha 
Knight, the Portsmouth CASA program coordinator. Knight had arranged 
the visit as part of CASA’s continuing education requirement.

The group of about 35 advocates from CASA programs throughout 
Hampton Roads spent two hours at the jail. They learned what happens 
when a person is booked and what a typical day is like for an inmate and 
for a guard. They inquired about opportunities available to inmates such 
as classes on parenting and anger management.

They also discovered that if an inmate wants to write a letter, he or she 
must pay for paper, envelopes and stamps. Knight realized this may be a 
reason parents in jail don’t respond to letters from CASA.

That theory was tested in May, when Portsmouth CASA was appointed 
a case involving a 17-year-old boy whose father was incarcerated at 
Hampton Roads Regional Jail. Father and son hadn’t been in touch for 
almost 10 years.

The father received the usual CASA letter. He also was asked if there 
was anything he’d like to communicate to his son or to the judge. Tucked 
inside the envelope was lined paper and a stamped return envelope.

Within two weeks, he wrote back thanking CASA for reaching out to him. 
He included a photo of himself and asked that it be passed on to his son. 
On the back was written “I love you.”

When the CASA volunteer gave the boy the photo, joy spread across  
his face.

“Oh, I look just like him,” he said.

“Is there any better 
way we could work with 

the parents as their 
children are going  

through the system?”

CASA JAIL VISIT 
LEADS TO FAMILY 
RECONNECTION
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